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To Learn Love 
To Learn Wisdom 
The Way We Are 

Principal’s Message 

Tena Koutou Katoa 

Well it is good to be back at school and good to have Covid behind me! 

We are over half way through the term and I want to thank the staff for holding the fort. There has 

been a lot of sickness and I appreciate our parent community for keeping your children home 

when sick. I feel it might be a long hard winter. 

This week is ‘Support staff week’ it is when we acknowledge the amazing work our teacher aides 

do, assisting our teachers and working with our students. They are very important in our school 

and highly valued. As is Mrs Maree in the office, the friendly face you see when you come to the 

office. A thank you to Nathan who is both teacher aide and groundsman.  

You will be aware that we have another public holiday this Month. We will be celebrating Matariki. 

This is a new holiday for our country and it will be on Friday 24th June. Please note that on 

Monday 27th we are having a teacher only day. Children do not come to school . Our teachers are 

doing the Pause, Breathe, Smile course. This course is a mind health programme designed to 

equip children 5 –12 year olds with tools to manage the ups and downs of life and set them up for 

a healthy future. So, no school for the children on Monday 27th June. 

 

Ma te Atua Maanaki   

 

Jane Rutherford   
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Absent: Juliet, Sharyn 



Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7   Winter 8 9 10 Cross coun- 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17Mothers Day 

Appreciation 

18 19 

20 21 22 23 24Matariki 

Holiday 

25 26 

27 Teacher 

only day 
28 29 30    

June 2022 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11School Hol 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18School Hol 19 20 21 22 23 24 

25Term 3 26 27 28 29 30 31 

July 2022 

Glory be to the Father, 
Who by His almighty power and love created me, 

making me in the image and likeness of God.  

Glory be to the Son, 
Who by His Precious Blood delivered me from hell, 

and opened for me the gates of heaven. 

Glory be to the Holy Spirit, 
Who has sanctified me in the sacrament of Baptism, 

and continues to sanctify me 
by the graces I receive daily from His bounty. 

Glory be to the Three Persons of the Holy Trinity, 
now and forever. Amen. 



 

 

 

 Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

Birthdays—next 7 days 

13th June—Ava—Karearea 

16th June—Cory & & Sebastian—Hoiho 

17th June at 1.45pm  

At St Pius X Church 

All Mothers welcome to attend! 

See you there! (don’t forget your 

mask). 

Healthy Lunchbox Idea     

Soft cheese & salad sandwich recipe 

2 thick slices of wholemeal bread 

2 tablespoons medium-fat soft cheese 

3cm piece of cucumber, finely chopped 

20g celery (about two-thirds of a stick), finely chopped 

Small wedge of lettuce, to give 2 tbs when shredded 

Pinch of black pepper or paprika (optional) 

 

 

 

Spread both slices of bread with the cheese 

Spreading the cheese on both slices of the bread and patting 
the salad dry helps prevent a soggy sandwich! 

Pat the salad dry and use to fill the sandwich, sprinkling with 

pepper or paprika if using. 

**Try other salad vegetables, or even some pineapple. 

 

Complete the lunchbox with: 

Bottle of water 

Piece of fruit 

Healthy muesli bar 

 

What’s happening on your Board of Trustees 

On the 26th May the BOT had their regular monthly 

meeting. Here is a short summary of the decisions 

they made on your behalf 

 Received the annual accounts management 

letter from the auditors. 

 Received information from the Principal about 

the proposed changes concerning the school 

charter and the new NELPs. 

 Reviewed three quotes for work on cleaning 

the outside of the school and agreed to accept 

one. 

 Received further information about this year’s 

senior school camp. 

 Had preliminary discussions about this year’s 

Board of Trustees election 


